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John Ellis was born in 1943 in San 
Pedro, CA. He received a BS degree 
from the University of Southern 
California, and a PhD from the 
Massachusetts Institute of Technology 
under the direction of Professor Alan 
Davison. He then joined the faculty at 
the University of Minnesota, where he 
has been professor of chemistry since 
1984. He is a Fellow of the UK Royal 
Society of Chemistry.  
 
Honors include a Humboldt Senior 
Scientist Award, spent in Professor 
Wolfgang Beck's group at Ludwig-
Maximilians-Universität in Munich, 
Germany, US National Science 
Foundation Special Creativity Award, 
and the ACS F. Albert Cotton Award in 
Synthetic Inorganic Chemistry for the 
synthesis and characterization of 
compounds containing metals in their 
lowest known oxidation states.  
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